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April 17, 2020

Course and research works for preventing COVID-19

Dear Students and Staffs in The United Graduate School of Agricultural Sciences (UGAS)

I understand that your research activities have become to be hindered or even
suspended under the emergency with a special coronavirus to some extent. Please promote
your research by discussing with your supervisors without making it hindered as far as
possible. Also, I understand your anxieties that you have to suspend field surveys in the
country and overseas halfway. Some of you will have to revise the research plan, | suppose.

Let’ s maintain our research activities as far as possible until we will be able to escape
form this emergency by following each University’ s policy and responding to the
governmental demand; “ Refraining from going outside and reducing the opportunity to

meet people by 80%” that was advocated by Japanese task force for preventing COVID 19
with its scientific analysis and prediction.
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Classes in UGAS will be held by the real-time remote system, e.g., WebEX, so that you
will be able to have classes without any problems. | would like to have your kind
understanding and collaboration under such an inconvenience.



Even if you would not be able to do the Lab or field works under the worst situation,
there are many activities that you can do at home in this opportunity, e.g., reviewing
papers, deeper thinking and further analysis of your collected data, producing any papers
from the level of a research note to a scientific paper, etc. | would like to advise you to
communicate with your UGAS colleagues for scientific discussions and information
exchanges through internet.

rendai@iwate-u.ac.jp

The UGAS Office would like to support you as far as possible. Please send e-mails
rendai@iwate-u.ac.jp to the office if you have an anxiety. | expect it is possible for us
to overcome this difficulty with our continuous efforts and wisdom.

Sincerely.

Matsuo Uemura, Dean, UGAS Iwate University



